Dear Friends of Saint Charles Caritas,

### God we are grateful to you for all you do for the children!. Amen, Amen!

May 1, 2021, Saturday was the Feed the Children #44. 88 children were served soup and 8 volunteers helped. Sopia, recited the prayers and thank you acknowledgment to all the people who support this mission. Thank you to all the volunteers!

Please see attached 2 collage: *Collage 1*, Feed the Children lining up and observing the pandemic protocol. Face masks were given to children who do not have one. *Collage 2*, Food preparation.





#### God thank you for everything!

May, 2, 2021 Sunday was Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary week 28. 45 children came and 9 volunteers helped in cooking the soup and assisted the two teachers Regina Tesorero and Analiza Yauna. Prayers before meals done by teacher Regina and thanking the sponsors, volunteers and many more. Videos and pictures by teacher Michelle. Because of pandemic protocol MECQ (Modified Enhanced Community Quarantine) in Paliparan, they cannot have a sit down class. They are hoping that MECQ will end on May 16. The children can now sing 5 prayer songs: Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be to the Father, Songs of Ave Maria and Song of Salvation. Two songs were in Tagalog. It was so inspiring listening to the children singing these prayers in songs with action.

Please see attached 2 collages: Collage 1: the class singing and served with soup. Collage 2, the food preparation.





May 8, 2021, Saturday was the Feed the Children #45. 88 children received the soup and 8 volunteers helped. Also, face masks were given to children who do not have one. Sopia and 3 more children recited the prayers and thank you acknowledgment. Thank you to all the volunteers!

Please see attached 2 collages: Collage 1 Feed the Children and collage 2, food preparation.





# Give time to the works of God. Thank you Lord Jesus Christ and Amen!

May 9, 2021, Sunday was the Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary week 29. 52 children came and 8 volunteers helped out for the cooking and assisting teacher Analiza Yauna. Teacher Regina Tesorero cannot make it to celebrate an event in their house for mother's day. Because of MECQ (Modified Enhanced Community Quarantine) continued, cannot have a sit down class. Instead, the children prayed and sing the 5 prayers with actions. Before spaghetti and soup were served, a prayer recited by Sopia. In the videos, the Lord Jesus Christ was praised and glorified in their payers, thanking the sponsors, parents and children for being in this class. It was also emphasized by teacher Analiza that the the children were a good example for everyone and to urge the children to sing from their hearts. A special prayer for Mother's Day. Thanking by the children all their mothers. Chocolates were given to new attendees.

Please see attached 2 collages: Collage 1 the children lining up and getting the food. Collage 2 food preparation. Thank you to Mr. Alex Rullan for making these collages.





# God, amen, amen for your love to your children! Thank you Lord Jesus Christ!

May 15, 2021 Saturday was the Feed the Children # 46. 104 children received the egg noodles soup and 7 volunteers helped. Serving the soup was done in 2 locations. Prayer before serving the soup recited by Sopia accompanied by 3 children. Pair of slippers and hand made face masks were given to children who do not have one. We thank all the individuals who donated for this ministry and God bless you all! Please see 2 collages:1 collage, Feed the Children lining up/received food, collage 2 food preparation.





"The Lord is my shepherd I shall not want" Thank you God!

May 16, 2021, Sunday was the Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary week 30. 35 children attended only because there was a birthday party at the end of the street.. Some children attended the birthday party. 8 volunteers assisted teachers Regina and Analiza. Opening prayer done by teacher Regina. Because also of the GEQ (General Community Quarantine) only 18 years old and above can do some events so all the children were standing at this class, observing the social distancing, face masks worn and face shields. Prayer of thanks to the sponsors and praying for the sick, well being and etc. Still, Q & A were discussed, 5 prayers of songs were sang: Our Father, Hail Mary, Gloiry Be to the Father, Song of Ave Maria and Salvation song. Chocolate bars were distributed. Reviewed about the Holy Trinity, 5 Mysteries and assignments to draw on bond paper the children's favorite Mystery and will have explanation why they choose this Rosary Mystery for next class. The food prepared was soup and for volunteers pancit canton/bihon.

Please see 2 collages, 1 collage the children singing the actions and receiving the soup, collage 2, food preparation.





#### **Everything is for God! Amen and Amen!**

May 23, 2021, Sunday was the Teach the Children How to Pray the Rosary week 31. 42 children attended and 8 volunteers. Although, it was still GCQ (General Community Quarantine) strict rule, the children were standing only and observing the quarantine protocol with masks and some with face shields. Face masks were given to the children who do not have one. Teacher Regina Tesorero presided the opening prayers, and teaching the children. She thanked all the donors, volunteers, protection of children, thanking the families, end of the pandemic. The 5 video songs of Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be to the Father, Song of Ave Maria and Salvation Song were so nice. Children singing in action, but I can't send them because it requires a lot of memory on my email and it was bouncing back when I tried to send it. The assignments continued making a drawing of the rosary and which prayer selected from the rosary. They went in front to read the selected prayer and explained why she/he selected that prayer. Chocolates were given. Tyron, a seven years old led the blessings of the food. The food served were spaghetti and soup and fruit punch (Kool-Aid) drinks. Please see attached 2 collages. Ist collage, the children and 2nd collage, food preparation.





#### God is kind, merciful and love us. Thank you Lord Jesus Christ!

I hope you all had a great Memorial Day!

May 30, 2021, Sunday was The Teach the Children How to Pray week 32. 33 children attended the class prayer and 7 volunteers. It was raining before the class started. The children still cannot have the sit down class because of strict covid quarantine mandate. The children were all wearing face masks and some have face shields. They all sung the 5 prayers songs: Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory Be to the

Father and in Tagalog the Awit Sa Ina ng Santo Rosaryo and Salvation Song in Tagalog. When I was watching 6 videos that the children singing, I cannot help it but having goosebumps. The opening prayer was done by teacher Analiza Yauna. The "Lord" was mentioned 18 times in the prayers thanking many things that the Lord Jesus Christ gave to us. Teacher Regina Tesorero gave the assignment to the children to learn the 3 persons for next week. Reviewed the sign of the cross because the class had 3 additional children. Thank you to Chef Mabubay for donating rice cakes for the children. He cooked 3 big "bila-o" pans of rice cakes. The children had the soup also and koolaid.

Please see attached 2 collages, collage 1 the children, collage 2 the food preparation.





Sincerely, Merlyn Baker

Saint Charles Caritas
Imperial Beach/South San Diego
990 Saturn Blvd.
San Diego, CA 92154
tel# (619) 428-0199
SaintFrancis2001@aol.com

http://saintcharles.org/st-charles-caritas/